August 31, 2016
WELCOME TO FIRST GRADE

I would like you to know that I am happy to be your child’s first grade teacher this year.  It is with our active involvement that we, as partners, can help your child during his/her journey through first grade.  I will correspond with you through our classroom newsletters.

I would like to take this opportunity to tell you a little about myself and introduce my classroom.  This is my 29th year of teaching in Marlette.  I taught Kindergarten for 21 years and really loved seeing the children make so much progress in their first year of school, but I truly enjoy first grade and know that we will have a terrific year together.  I live in Saginaw where I am close to my family.  I have many nieces and nephews and have been a big part of their lives, doing extra fun things with them.  I have always enjoyed traveling and have seen much of the United States including three trips to Alaska.  Also, I have traveled to Europe three times.  I enjoy corresponding with the friends I’ve made during my travels.


I have truly enjoyed teaching in Marlette and am eager to have a successful year for all of the children.  I am looking forward to parents helping out in the classroom during the coming school year.  The following are areas in which help would truly be appreciated:  running copies, A.R. (Accelerated Reading) and small group math/reading activities.  I would greatly appreciate any help, but ask that we schedule a day and time after September 30th.  This will allow me time to help the children feel more comfortable with our daily routine and for us to get to know each other better.

Reading: I incorporate a balanced reading program in my classroom where children are involved in individual, small group and whole class instruction.  We will be working on reviewing letter recognition/letter sounds, short/long vowels, nonsense words and word families at the start of school.  Some of our practice sheets will be coming home weekly so that you can see what skills we are working on at this time.

Math: I utilize a variety of hands-on and paper-pencil activities along with Go Math! Instruction in my classroom.  The areas that we will be covering will include shapes, fractions, addition/subtraction through 10, measurement, place value, time to the hour/half hour, money to one dollar, count with fluency and write to 100 by 1’s, 5’s, and 10’s.  In October, children will begin taking one minute timed tests.

Writing: I use a variety of daily writing activities with the children focusing on fiction and non-fiction areas.  In addition, your child will have free-writing opportunities each morning when they arrive.  

Spelling: First Grade Weekly Homework will be sent home each Thursday in the Thursday Folder.  Your child must complete the Spelling Sheet (front/back). Please return it before or by the following Thursday.  Spelling test will be each Thursday (begin first week of school). 
Science/Social Studies: In the area of Science we will be covering the following units: Weather Watchers, Light & Sound, and Animal Habitats.  In the area of Social Studies, we will be covering families, rules, goods and services, American symbols and holidays.

Exploratories:  On a weekly basis we rotate as follows: Art, Gym, Comp./STEAM
Walking Trail: We will be taking a one mile walk each day.  Please make sure your child has shoes which allow him/her to walk along at a steady pace.  Thanks for your help!

It’s My Day Schedule:  I have divided the class into “It’s My Day” groups.  On your child’s day, he/she is welcome to bring in something for Show & Tell and will have the option to read or share a book with our class.  Someone special is also invited to join them for lunch/recess at 11:15-11:50 in the cafeteria.  We will begin the following schedule Monday, September 12th and will continue throughout the school year.

Monday: Brooklynn, Emma, Rylyn, Blayk
Tuesday: Dayton, Keagan, Maxwell, Jersi, 
Wednesday: Sequoia, Faith, Lacey, Trevor, 
Thursday: Daniela, Sarah, Kaitlin, Zakeriah
Friday: Azkordelia, Peyton, Katelynn
Our classroom runs more smoothly and enjoyably if the students are familiar with and adhere to classroom rules.  Please discuss these with your child.
Our Signals are: One-Two-Three, Buzzy Bee!  Stop, Look, and Listen!

1. We listen and follow directions (first time given).

2. We share and take turns (with books, games, and other manipulatives).

3. We walk with our quiet feet.

4. We keep hands and feet to ourselves.

5. We are Friends and are Helpful (warm fuzzies…a hug, smile, etc).

**A special certificate will be sent home on Thursdays to students who follow my daily rules.

Helper of the Day:  Each child has a turn in rotation to be helper for the day by doing special duties in the classroom and taking notes to the office.  They will receive a special “Helping Hands” certificate when it is their turn.

Thursday Folders: Every Thursday, children will be taking home their work for the week in their “Thursday Folder”.  It will, also, occasionally contain letters/notes from me.  Please make sure to look over its contents and return the folder the following day!
Snack Time:  The children have an opportunity for a snack each afternoon.  Please make sure that all snacks and drinks are nutritional for your child each day (Some suggestions: fruit, veggies, cheese and crackers, etc.).  Please send a water bottle with your child as we do not have a drinking fountain in the room.
Birthday Treats:  If you choose to bring in a special treat, please plan for 20 children.

Book Orders:  Each month I will send home a Scholastic Reading Club order form.  Please note you are not obligated to place an order.  If you wish to place an order, please return the completed order form along with a check/money order or cash in a sealed envelope, labeled “Ms. Glynn-Book Order”.  Checks/money orders must be payable to: Scholastic Reading Club.  If you are paying with “cash”, please write the amount enclosed on the outside of the envelope.  Orders usually take two weeks to arrive.  It is a wonderful, economical way to begin or add to your own library at home.  September book orders are due next Friday, September 9th.
All About Me Form:  Please fill out using a black pen and return to class on or before Friday, September 9th.  Please leave the top portion of the form blank for a future picture.

Thank you in advance, for your cooperation in the months to come.  I greatly appreciate it! By working together, I know your child will have a successful and happy first grade experience and achieve much growth!!  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns about your child’s learning at the school between 8:00 to 3:30 (635-7427) or send a note and I will get back to you as soon as possible.  Thanks so much!!!
Warm Wishes,

